BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12TH JUNE 2014 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM 
The Chairman of the Bowling Club attended to discuss a new lease agreement and rental terms.(M/A 9).
Two residents of Wayside Crescent attended to discuss the road re- surfacing. The end of the road(part owned by the PC) is full of dangerous potholes and in urgent need of thorough re-surfacing. As Cllr Matthew Robinson has already been involved in discussion of the problem, it was agreed that the Council would first discuss the matter with him.(Action JG)
Some residents of Grange Close attended to discuss the grass cutting problem. (M/A 8)

The Police called but left the wrong month’s crime figures. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Flockton, Hoyland, Bryant ,Bosomworth, Sidle and Norton.
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Tatman. 
6603   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 8TH  2014  These were approved. 
6604   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Work on Duck Pond Area.  Cllr Bryant obtained a price of £450 from Mick, the Chairman’s preferred supplier, to undertake the necessary work ,and recommended that the PC authorise the work. All but one Cllr agreed to this by e mail. Cllr Hoyland explained at the meeting that she understood that the path was a bridleway and not intended for cars. Cllrs agreed that if this is true, the road repair is the responsibility of LCC. It was agreed to check this. (Action BH).
2.Follow up to Governance Review.  The Council’s letter has been referred by YLCA to NALC.  

3. Follow up to APM.   Jack Cairns has booked a leaflet slot to accompany  the  April 2015             Newsletter.    
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey The Chairman will make a further attempt to learn about this from Ward Cllrs. (Action ES) 
5. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported the following:- 
· A58 – Line Marking – Nick Borras will f/ up with contractors who are generally behind with work .

· A 58 – Michael Johnson notified parts of this had not been cleaned. 

· Keswick Lane – Several potholes reported both carriageway and entrance to Bankfield.
· Blacksmith’s Field – F/UP with SP (long term sick leave). Mick Teasdale offered to meet to discuss situation as he was told by Steve work had been done and been passed to Traffic for design i.e. road marking and signs. Nick Borras (Traffic) says sign fitted over 18 months ago and road criteria not met for crossing and he has no other reference for this area. Met with Mick Teasdale and after extensive discussion, and user views, the first choice is to remove part of the fencing to allow larger area to stand and for prams etc., asphalt and raise part of area , reset gate to open into field, allowing a larger area ,and also install some moorland posts either side to highlight the footpath. He is also checking whether LCC are responsible for cutting back grass by the gate. Seeking advice from PROW to discuss proposals as  told earlier that a gate was unnecessary.  If everything is OK with PROW and BPC ,Mick Teasdale will implement. Also seeking advice from Nick Borras with regard to zigzag road markings as he had said the area was unsuitable for a crossing.  
Council approved ,subject to the Hills’ agreement. 

· Rigton Bank – Letter from Trevor Wheatley to Matthew Robinson and BPC re traffic/carriageway condition  suggesting traffic calming measures. Meeting with Cllr Stentiford to discuss options. 10-14 June – Andrew Wheatley was already aware of residents’ concerns and correspondence. Elevation of road would not allow traffic calming measures. 
· West Well – Spoke to Andrew Bellamy who will try to arrange a meeting with Highways and feed back outcome sooner rather than later. 
· Wike Lane – No one aware of whether litter pick was done. 

· Woodacre Lane – Several potholes notified – opposite entrance to Woodacre Cres/ opposite school gates/ opposite infant school hall/ carriageway by gate to farmer’s field/ three extensive areas on bends and lay by. Asked whether banking could be cut back.
6. Condition of Telephone Box on Church Lane. Cllr Flockton has checked that the phone is in working order. The Clerk is to remind BT of the bad state of the kiosk. (Action JG)
7. Defibrillator. The Chairman brought this to the meeting. It is to be fixed to a wall above the steps to the V.Hall. Richard Hall has supplied one quotation and a second is being sought. At the next meeting of the new “Take Heart” group set up by the Chairman a speaker from Yorkshire Ambulance will give a talk on defibrillators. (Action ES) 
8. Problems associated with Grass Cutting by LCC. Cllr Flockton met Mark McLaughlin on 21st May and discussed the areas of grass cut by LCC.  A problem has arisen concerning the cutting of the large grass verge on Grange Close following the attention drawn by BPC to the For Sale advert placed on part of the land. LCC Parks & Countryside had been unaware until then that a section of this land was in private ownership. On learning this, they realised that they have no authority to cut any part of the land and the grass has remained uncut. Inquiries have been made with Land Registry revealing that only 2 plots have been registered and ownership of the reminder is unknown ,as the Developer has long since died.  It could be possible for the PC to take it over as common land (village green) but it would be necessary to come to an agreement with the 2 property owners with the covenants on their sections. Parks & Countryside intend to write to all property owners in Grange Close advising them  of the current situation. The Chairman promised residents at the meeting that BPC would look into acquiring the land. The Council has asked Mark Hullah as a goodwill gesture to cut the grass as a one off. This should be done next Monday. Council also agreed to discuss the problem and the best way forward with Matthew Robinson.(Action JG/ LF)
9. Rent Agreements with BPC.  The Bowling Club lease expires in 2015 and the Club is anxious to arrange a new lease ASAP. The Chairman, Don Chapman,  suggested that it would be sensible to have a small meeting between PC meetings to discuss this . It was agreed that Cllr Stentiford, and Cllrs Flockton and Norton would represent the Council and arrange a suitable date with Mr Chapman. (Action ES/ LF/ JN).
It was also agreed that all BPC rents would be reviewed. 
10. Household Insurance Problems associated with Possibility of Flooding. Cllr Norton is to investigate this.(Action JN)
11. Offer of Bulbs etc from Harewood Ward Cllrs. Cllr Flockton has completed this on behalf of the Council. 
12. Purchase of Land from LCC. Debbie Kirk  ,Business Unit Team Leader Property Services, said that since 1990 only 3 pieces of land have been sold  off by LCC. It is a very infrequent occurrence and Ward Cllr advice is always sought (but not that of Parish Councils).The 3 pieces of land are 1) a small piece of landlocked land off Woodacre Green ,2),an area behind Bankfield and 3) a strip to the side of Ascot on Keswick Lane. 
13. Enforcement Issue on Bankfield Properties. The Council has received a response from Carlton Mc Kenzie, Compliance Officer. He explained that in April 2004 the appeal for change of use to domestic garden for the land behind Bankfield was allowed by the Inspector for a limited time (until the 1.4 hectare tranche of land at Woodacre Green was developed). When this commenced LCC wrote to the property owners requesting their compliance with this condition. The owners, however, have sought legal advice confirming that the land continues to be in their ownership. It would be technically possible to enforce the condition against use of the land for domestic garden but would still provide no right for it to be used as a footpath. The Clerk confirmed that before the land was offered to the Bankfield residents the developer who had gone into liquidation did give the PC first refusal to purchase it. Some Cllrs at the time had been in favour of this but the majority had been against and the decision had been taken to turn down the offer. Cllrs accepted that they could not now usefully pursue this but felt strongly that some through route must be found. The Chairman will e mail Cllr Procter and copy Cllr Robinson in.(Action ES).  
14. Replacement of Bench at junction of Tithe Barn and Blackmoor Lanes. The Chairman has located a plastic bench and as all Cllrs have agreed by e mail on its suitability, has placed an order for one. 
15. Replacement Tub at junction of Church and Tithe Barn Lanes. This has been done. 
16. Allotments. As there appears to be some demand for allotments in Bardsey, Cllr Hoyland agreed to look into the feasibility of the Parish Council taking over the present ones from LCC. 
17. Report on First Parish Walk, On a very wet Saturday afternoon only 5 people took part in the first walk. Cllr Bryant was thanked for organising it. 
6605   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Cllr Norton reported that some vandalism has occurred and the Police have been involved. There is now some liaison with the School over the matter. 
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs.  Cllr Hoyland found everything in order but is a little concerned about the safety of the cradle swings which will be referred to the inspectors on their next visit. (Action JG)
3. Web Site  Nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.- Cllr Sidle outlined the findings of the recent survey, for which there had been a 17% response rate.  
5. Sports Club .Cllr Bosomworth reported that  Junior Football was having some problems. 
6606    PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) P/14/ 02633- 48 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) P/14/02869 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – Variation of condition of approval 13/00768 for plots 1,2 and 3.
©P/ 14/ 03014- The Granary, Scarsdale Ridge – Ext. 
(d) P/14/ 02895 – Hillcrest, Margaret Avenue – Extensions 

(e) P/14/ 02983 – 9 Blackmoor Lane – Det. Building to front.

(f) P/14/ 02746 – New Dwelling on site of Former Green Keeper’s Facilities – Tarn Lane, Wike. 
Cllr Frankland reported that  no objection to any of the above. 

                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 14/02057 – Hampson House, Mill Lane – Replacement & Relocation of Shed. 

(b) 14/02030- Land off Woodacre  - Double for Single Garage. 
© 14/02163 – Wayside Mount – Exts. 

(d) 14/01919- First Ave – Temporary Sales Unit. 

(e) 14/01775 – Starwood Grange – Exts.
(f)  14/01244 – 23 Bingley  Bank- Ext.

(g) 13/04295 – Hilltop Farm, Rigton Green – Exts. 
3. Appeal – APP/N4720/A/14/2219608- Land off Blackmoor Lane – Detached Dwelling. Noted. 
6607   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) RAY – Subs.                                              £35.00
(b) Royal Mail – Postage re NP                        41.50
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Annual Audit of Accounts. The External Auditors requested the return of the completed Return by June 9th (before the next BPC meeting). As a total of 5 members of the Parish Council were present at a Steering Committee Meeting on June 4th, the Clerk called an extra meeting where the Chairman asked and obtained the agreement of all present to the points raised in the PC Governance section and he and the Clerk signed the Annual Accounts section, approved by the Internal Auditor the previous day. A copy of the 2 sections was shown to remaining Cllrs at the present meeting. Philip Oddy, Internal Auditor, asks that Cllrs, when reclaiming expenses, should note the VAT element as this can be reclaimed.                                 
6608   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. Change of Date for July Meeting.  The Clerk asked for the date to be changed for holiday reasons from Thursday July 10th to 17th. Council agreed. 
6609   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
Matters for discussion at next meeting – Advertising Signs, Day of Week for BPC meetings. 

Signed:

Date:                                                                                                            BPC June 14 Mins. 
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